
From:  

Date: January 11, 2021 at 12:47:44 MST 

To: RPusnik@rockyview.ca 

Subject: To Bring It To The Council: Invoice sent for $25042.50 by Rocky View County for 

a service not requested 

Good Morning Kent 

I have spoken to Jerry Gautreau who suggested that I reach out to you in order to bring this 

matter in front of the council. 

I own a property in Delacour and I received a bill from Rocky View County for $25042.50 from 

fire department. Due to COVID 19 pandemic I had decided to rent my property in November 

2020. Unfortunately the renters started grow up operation in the property. The RCMP found out 

and took over the property in November 2020. Now I received a bill from the Rocky View 

County demanding a payment of $25042.50. Upon inquiry I found out that it was requested by 

Laura from the fire department. I contacted her to find out what was the invoice for.  

I was informed that RCMP requested the fire department to have fire fighter presence at the 

property in case if their assistance would be required. The fire department sent 3 fire fighters and 

fire fighter truck for 40 hours and I am invoiced for that bill. I informed Laura that I did not 

request the fire fighter services and it doesn’t make sense, why 3 individuals and firefighter truck 

will be needed. I was advised by the RCMP, the building was occupied by Health Canada. I 

informed her that if the RCMP requested the presence of fire fighter then the invoice should be 

sent to them not me. She informed me there is not much she can do for me and maybe I should 

reach out to the county. 

I have already suffered devastating financial loss in excess of well over $100,000 due to 

reclamation and renovation costs which are not being covered by the insurance company. I am 

trying to figure out how to pay for these costs. It was already difficult due to this pandemic and 

these additional costs have devastated me. I humbly request that you kindly waive these fees I 

can’t afford to pay for it. This service was never requested by me and I am not sure why 3 fire 

fighters were sent.  

Your assistance would be greatly appreciated to resolve this matter. I look forward to hear from 

you soon. I can be reached by phone at  or by email 

Regards 
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